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Organizations Governing Board, Community Health Charities Board of Directors, PCORI Advisory Panel 
on Patient Engagement, Sanofi Partners in Patient Health Global Council, and the North America 
Advisory Board to the Drug Information Association.  
 

Stephen Joel Coons, PhD is Executive Director of the Patient-Reported Outcome 
(PRO) Consortium at the Critical Path Institute (C-Path).  C-Path, an independent, 
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 Chad Gwaltney, PhD focuses on the development of innovative methods to 
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